

City of Winston-Salem

101 North Main Street Winston-Salem, NC 27101

Summary

Finance Committee Public Hearing

Thursday, May 30, 2019

7:00 PM

Council Chamber Room 230, City Hall

CALL TO ORDER

Present:

Council Member Robert Clark, Chair Council Member Denise Adams, Vice Chair Mayor Pro Tempore Vivian Burke Council Member Jeff MacIntosh

Others Present:

Mayor Allen Joines Council Member John Larson Council Member Annettee Scippio Council Member James Taylor

Chair Clark called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

G GENERAL AGENDA

Proposed Fiscal Year 2019-2020 Budget Overview.

Patrice Toney, Budget and Evaluation Director, gave the staff report.

Public Hearing on Proposed City of Winston-Salem Budget for Fiscal Year 2019-2020.

Chair Clark opened the Public Hearing and asked if there were anyone in the Council Chamber that would like to speak for or against this item.

Frank Vagnone and Michelle Cook, 600 S. Main Street

Mr. Vagnone thanked Council for their support of Old Salem.

Antonio Stevenson, 1315 Hill Lane

Mr. Stevenson thanked Council for their support of My Brother's Second Chance.

Sylvia Hamlin and Nigel Alston, 419 N. Spruce Street

Mrs. Hamlin thanked Council for their support of the North Carolina Black Repertory Company.

Mackenzie Cates Allen, 3490 Pridgen Ridge Drive

Mrs. Cates Allen thanked Council for the recommendation of receiving funds for the Winston-Salem Ambassadors.

Peggie Wells, 3106 York Place, Walkertown

Mrs. Wells thanked Council for their support of the Wells Center for Women in Transition.

Keith Wheeler, 700 S. Main Street

Mr. Wheeler spoke on the focuses of the Wells Center for Women in Transition.

Derita Mitchell, 941 West Street

Mrs. Mitchell thanked Council for their support of the YWCA Hawley House.

Tatiana Russell, 7730 North Point Drive

Mrs. Russell requested funds on behalf of IFB Solutions.

Randy Eddey, 251 Spruce Street

Mr. Eddey thanked Council for their support of the Arts Council of Winston-Salem/Forsyth County.

Sam Matthews, 1700 Ebert Street

Mr. Matthews thanked Council for their support of the Sheppard Center of Greater Winston-Salem.

Al Shabazz, Kernersville

Mr. Shabazz thank Council for their support of Harry Veterans Community Outreach.

Rob Davis, 181 E. 6th Street, #603

Mr. Davis thanked Council for their support of the River Run Film Festival.

David Odom, 897 Peters Creek Parkway

Mr. Odom thanked Council for their support of Harry Veterans Community Outreach.

Richard Goin, 4900 Pinehall Road, Walkertown

Mr. Goin thanked Council for their support of Harry Veterans Community Outreach.

Margaret Collins, 450 Design Avenue

Mrs. Collins thanked Council for their support of the Center of Creative

Economy.

Bob Feikema, 120 Creekstone Court

Mr. Feikema thanked Council for their support of Family Services Battered Women's Shelter.

Linda Lewis, 1700 Ebert Street

Mrs. Lewis thanked Council for their support of the Sheppard Center.

Ernestine Williams, 1700 Ebert Street

Mrs. Williams thanked Council for their support of the Sheppard Center.

Lee Covington, 2895 Shorefair Drive

Mr. Covington requested funds on behalf of Senior Service's Meals on Wheels.

Claudia Davies, 1225 E. 5th Street

Mrs. Davies thanked Council for their support of Eliza's Helping Hands and requested more funds for the offender's program.

Harold Smith, 3579 San Carlos Road

Mr. Smith thanked Council for their support of Eureka Ministry.

Jason Lagesse, 301 N. Main Street, Suite 1900

Mr. Lagesse thanked Council for their past support and requested funds to renovate the Winston Lake YMCA.

Elizabeth Dampier, 400 W. Hanes Mill Road

Mrs. Dampier thanked Council for their support of Kaleideum.

Willard Bass, 603 Peters Creek Parkway

Mr. Bass thanked Council for their support of the Institute for Dismantling Racism.

Chrisma Brock, 540 Denny Drive

Mrs. Brock thanked Council for their support of the National Association for Black Veterans.

Katura Jackson, 500 W. 4th Street

Mrs. Jackson thanked Council for their support of the Childcare Resource Center.

Lynn Rhoades, 624 W. 6th Street

Mrs. Rhoades thanked Council for their support of Authoring Action.

Michael Kocinski, 1208 Ebert Street

Mr. Kocinski spoke on behalf of the Winston-Salem Ambassadors.

Liz Doten, 156 West End Boulevard

Mrs. Doten spoke on behalf of the Winston-Salem Ambassadors.

Bill McClain, 410 Torey Pines Court

Mr. McClain requested funds on behalf of the Guiding Institute for

Developmental Education for their summer program.

Clement Little, 1724 Huntington Woods Court

Mr. Little thanked Council for their support of Liberty East Redevelopment, Inc.

Karen Barnes, 486 Patterson Avenue

Mrs. Barnes thanked Council for their support of Venture Care Winston-Salem.

Sarah Blackburn, 2261 King George Court

Mrs. Blackburn requested Council keep tax payers in mind while approving the budget.

Sophie Russell Hall, 704 Brookstown Avenue

Mrs. Hall thanked Council for their support of the Positive Health Alliance.

Rebecca Clark

Mrs. Clark thanked Council for their support of the Piedmont Triad Film Commission.

Jo Frazier

Mrs. Frazier requested Council to keep taxes low in regards to the budget.

Chair Clark closed the Public Hearing and thanked everyone for attending.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting adjourned at 8:43 pm.